Monthly Board Meeting PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP December 2, 2020

Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7:10p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Lee Johnsen, Matt Klocke, Laurie Jorgensen, Gary Stitt and Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were read. Ovid asked if any objections or corrections to the minutes, none being stated, minutes are approved as read. Treasurer's report was read. We had a beginning balance of \$232,130.80 the receipts totaled \$44,586.82, and disbursements of \$16,761.70, to bring our ending balance to \$259,955.92. Ovid asked if there are any objections or corrections to the treasurer's report, none being stated, treasurer's report was approved as read.

Special Visitors:

Planning Commission Member Gary Stitt was there to present the Board with the
changes to the Zoning Ordinance that were being recommended. The Planning
Commission had review the changes the attorney suggested we make, both Ovid and
Matt attended the Planning Commission that was held earlier tonight here. The Planning
Commission is making a recommendation to the Town Board to adopt these changes.
Ovid would like the Supervisors to review the changes further and then revisit it at their
next meeting.

Old Business:

- Lee spoke to John Ecklund about the fence on the family property on Pickeral Creek Road, they will go out and take down any posts they want, but otherwise when Township works on the ditching they can go ahead and just plow under what is there.
- Clerk will send a letter to the Youngberg's regarding the Building permit issue from the
 past, this will go out certified, return receipt requested on Saturday and will ask them to
 obtain our next meeting via Zoom.
- The driveway permit application was reviewed. Motion by Lee to adopt this form to be
 used by the Township, Matt made a second. Motion carried 3-0. Clerk will put it on the
 website and make multiple copies so the Supervisors have them on hand also. Lee being
 the Road Supervisor will be doing the inspections.

New Business:

- Starting with next month's meeting the Township will move to virtual due to the pandemic, Pine County numbers have been escalating and this has caused us to go to virtual meetings. Clerk will post at town hall, publish in newspaper and put on website. The Board brought their computers tonight and they all were able to get logged into a Zoom meeting that the Clerk set up as a practice.
- Lee made a motion to have the Clerk and Treasurer discard and recycle the old laptops that they have. Matt made a second, motion carried 3-0. Ovid instructed them to be recycled.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. Respectfully submitted by,

Anne Stitt, Clerk

Ovid Jensen, Chairman